## BRUCE TOWNSHIP MONTHLY MEETING DECEMBER 19,2024

Bruce Township monthly meeting was called to order at 11:00 a.m. by Chairman Gray. Present were Supervisor Becker, Supervisor Mollner, Clerk/Treasurer Eggerth, Rick Jones, Bill Schillinger, and Jim Mehle.

Pledge was recited.

Minutes: Minutes from the November meeting were read. Chairman Gray made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Supervisor Mollner seconded.

Agenda: Supervisor Becker made a motion to accept the agenda as written, Supervisor Mollner seconded.

Financials: Checking account statement, CD statements, savings account report, checks written, payroll register were reviewed and signed. Supervisor Becker made a motion to accept financials as written, Supervisor Mollner seconded.

Cannabis Ordinance: Supervisor Becker made a motion to adopt Todd County's cannabis ordinance at this time, just change wording from Todd County to Bruce Township. After the State of Mn. has made all their revisions, Bruce will revisit the ordinance. Supervisor Mollner seconded.

Supervisor Becker asked if there was any update from Great River Energy. He would like to get clarification that they will be helping with the environmental assessment, that it will not be up to the township. Clerk Eggerth will check on this but there are emails in files that state they will be helping, township needs review and sign, then hold the Public Hearing.

Bill Schillinger had brought information on the security system for the townhall. Discussion followed. Supervisor Becker made a motion to purchase the system, have Bill Schillinger install the system and have Clerk Eggerth be the Administrator of the system. Supervisor Mollner seconded.

Gans land split: Mr. Gans is requesting to have a property line adjustment done on property between him and a neighbor. This split had been done before Townships had to sign off and now his attorney is asking to have the township sign off. Chairman Gray made a motion to sign the property line adjustment, Supervisor Becker seconded.

Jim Mehle wanted information on building a storage building (in the shape of a old fashion barn) on his property on Ironwood Drive. He will not be having any animals; it will be for storage. He needs to have a variance because the total height will be more than is allowed in the ordinances. A Public Hearing will be held on the second Tuesday of February on this.

## December 19,2024

210<sup>th</sup> St.: Brushing needs be done on this road. Trees have been falling into the roadbed and some of the tree limbs are causing problems for the grader. This is our road to maintain it; Burnhamville maintains the western section of this road. A letter will be sent to all landowners on the Burnhamville side of the road that are affected so if it is necessary to cut out of the road right of way, the proper notifications have been made. Supervisor Mollner made a motion to have Chairman Gray I contact Doug Johnson to see if he has time, if not, Brian and Darin Becker will take care of cutting them. Chairman Gray seconded.

The clerk asked Darin Becker and Kermit Drevlow to be added as part time employees. This will cover them with work comp if they get injured. Supervisor Mollner made a motion to have them added, Chairman Gray seconded.

Roads: Roads are good for this time of the year.

Pay bills: Supervisor Mollner made a motion to pay all bills presented . Supervisor Becker seconded.

Adjourn: Supervisor Becker made a motion to adjourn, Supervisor Mollner seconded.

1/14/25